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National Nurses Week  
May 6-12, 2021 

 

May 6 is Florence Nightingale’s birthday and it is celebrated by starting 
off Nurse Appreciation Week which continues through May 12.  If there 
is ever a time to celebrate nursing it would be now.  This past year, 
nurses around the world have most likely worked longer hours, lost 
more tears, and experienced more compassion fatigue than any other 
time in their career!  Take some time out to give our nurses a special 
thank you by writing a note, a pat on the back, or send an email of 
appreciation to info@moundridgemanor.net and it will get delivered. 

Unit Managers:  Bobbi Schrag, Denise Wiebe, and Lucinda Hiebert 
Infection Control: Amanda Bender and Leah Nightingale 
Staff Support and Development: Christine Koehn 
MDS Coordinator: Susan Huebert 
Main Unit Floor Nurses: Grace Holloway, Sharlene Ensz, Vonda Johnson, 
Rosalie Nichols, Gaynelle Friesen 
West Unit Floor Nurses: Cindy Penner, Shannon Unruh, Brianna Regehr, 
Kathy Koehn, Penny Stucky, Ruth James, Clara Wedel, Sara Rush 
Night Shift Nurses: Lisa Schmidt and Adrianne Solis 
 

Another Special Thanks to three nurses that helped us out during our 
COVID outbreak: Craig Ratzlaff, Regina Dirks and Jael (Missy) Becker. 
 

Then there are those that still are employees but we don’t see too 
often: Vernabelle Koehn, Sharon Martens, and Gina Flood. 
 

We also want to remember our dear nurse, Cassandra Nightingale, may 
she forever grace our halls with her spirit. 
 

Each and every one of these nurses have filled an incredible role in 
providing the skills that have been needed over this interesting time.  I 
will forever be grateful and give you my support to continue in this 
wonderful career of nursing and wishing you courage for the future 
years!   

Sincerely, Karla Wedel, DON 
 

 

 

 

LaNora Decker – 4/29/2021 
 

 
We are having a  

Mother’s Day                               
sale on fresh flower                                       

bouquet subscriptions from  
May 3 – May 9, 2021. 

We would love to deliver         
flowers to your loved one! 

Check out our website: 
abitofearth.org                            

for the details or give us a call 
at 620-436-6222. 

 

 

May 5 – 11, 2021 



 

 WEEKLY ACTIVITY SCHEDULE 
May 5 – May 11, 2021 

 

Wednesday, May 5: 
8:30 Devotions & Singing (Broadcast) 
9:00 Group Exercises – Activity Room 
10:30 Intercom Story – Little House in Brookfield 
2:00-3:00 Store (Main) 
3:00-4:00 Store (West) 
 

NATIONAL NURSES WEEK – May 6-12, 2021 
 

Thursday, May 6:  
8:30 Devotions & Singing (Broadcast) 
9:00 Group Exercises – Activity Room 
10:45 Bible Trivia* – Fireside Room 
2:30 Bingo (West) – Sunshine Diner 
7:30 Gospel Singing – Suncrest (Broadcast) 
 

Friday, May 7:  
8:30 Devotions & Singing (Broadcast) 
9:00 Group Exercises – Activity Room 
10:15 Intercom Story – Little House in Brookfield 
11:00 Fireside Chat* 
2:30 Memories of Mom* – Sunshine Diner 

Happy 66th Wedding Anniversary  
to LeeRoy & Agnes Schmidt!! 

 

Saturday, May 8:  
8:30 Devotions & Singing (Broadcast) 
3:00 Intercom Sunday School Reading-Lesson 10  
 

Sunday, May 9:  MOTHER’S DAY   
10:45 Worship Broadcast – Lone Tree 
 

NATIONAL SKILLED NURSING CARE WEEK 
May 9-15, 2021 (We will celebrate May 24-28, 2021) 

 

Monday, May 10:   

8:30 Devotions & Singing (Broadcast)  
9:45 Group Exercises – Sunshine Diner 
10:15 Intercom Story – Little House in Brookfield 
11:00 Circle of Friends*  
2:30 Bingo (Main) – Sunshine Diner 
 

Tuesday, May 11:    
8:30 Devotions & Singing (Broadcast) 
9:45 Group Exercises – Sunshine Diner 
10:30 Songs of Yesterday (Broadcast) 
11:15 Fifteen Minute Club* 
3:00 Outdoor Time – Weather permitting 

 

**By Invitation ONLY**    
 

 

 

ACTIVITY INFORMATION 
 

You will receive 24 tickets each week to spend on 
Manor Store items beginning the week of March 29.  
Also, you will receive tickets for activities attended.  
 

For activity requests you may come to the Activity 
Office in Cottonwood Pointe or call the Activity 
Office at (620) 345-6364, ext. 305.   
      

We have resumed once a month shopping for resident 
requests from Wal-Mart on the first Monday of each 
month so plan accordingly.  The next shopping day 
will be Monday, June 7, 2021.   
 

Personal deliveries are NO longer being held for 24 
hours – we will check the delivery box at 
approximately 9:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. each day.   
 

The Manor received permission from the county health 
department to move into Phase 2 on March 23, 2021.  
Dining has resumed in the Courtyard Café and 
Sunshine Diner with social distancing.  Group 
exercises and activities will be held while maintaining 
social distancing.  Visitors may have in-room visits by 
appointment. The Manor is in regular communication 
with your primary representative and keeping them 
informed of all developments. McPherson County 
continues with a modified Phase 3 county reopening 
status until May 6, 2021 and recommends 100 person 
gathering limits when 6-foot distancing is not 
maintained and continued mask usage when 
surrounding individuals have not been vaccinated for 
at least two weeks.   

 

 
 

Update as of 5-4-2021: 
WORLD:   
 Total cases:  153,796,363 
 Worldwide deaths:  3,218,179 
UNITED STATES: 
 Total cases:  32,504,546 
 Deaths:  578,292 
KANSAS:   
 Total cases:  309,645 (515 new since 4/30/21) 
 Deaths:  4,985 (3 new since 4/30/21) 
 Hospitalizations:  10,279 (31 new since 4/30/21 
McPHERSON COUNTY:   
 Total cases:  3,315 (12 new since 4/27/21) 
 Recovered:  3,211 
 Deaths:  89 
 Hospitalizations:  2 current 
 Vaccines administered:  11,578 (since 12/21/2020)  

The Manor will continue to take all prudent actions to 
keep everyone as safe as possible in the coming days. 

 

Behind all your stories is always your mother’s story, because hers is where yours begins.   


